
COVID19 MEETING 

April 28, 2020 at 9:15 am 

 

In Attendance via Zoom: Commissioner David DeVoy and Hunter Taylor, Debra Shackett, Shelley 

Richardson, Lori Sharp, Mike Moyer, Andrew Livernois, Judy McGrath, Keith Gray, Mike MacFadzen and 

Jamie Ellsworth. 

 

County Administrator Shackett summarized a memo sent to the Board regarding the stipend for nursing 

home staff.  Contracted employees will not be receiving the stipend.  She stated the application has 

been filed and waiting for exhibit A from unemployment then they can pay staff.     

 

Restorative Justice Director MacFadzen inquired if a plan to return to work for work from home 

employees had been made.  Commissioner DeVoy stated there is a committee to make a 

recommendation to reopen the State to the Governor.  There was a discussion about the staff that are 

able to work from home and if childcare becomes an issue they will have to talk about options.   

 

Accounting Manger Sharp stated we had received some CARES money.   

 

Sheriff Moyer stated the department is status quo.  He stated the committee to reopen the State 

meetings can be listened to live.  Sheriff Moyer stated they still serving paperwork and doing transports.   

 

Superintendent Gray stated there was nothing new to report.  He stated they are still receiving people 

on warrants. 

 

Nursing Home Administrator Richardson stated the census is currently at 89 with no tests pending for 

staff or residents.  There was a discussion about open beds and the decision to not fill them due to 

potential risk of exposure and staffing problems.   

 

County Attorney Livernois stated the court shutdown has been extended through May 25th.  The big 

question is what is going to happen when the courts reopen.  He stated he is signing up for a cloud-

based File Share.     

 

Registry of Deeds McGrath stated she has been starting to think about what opening the office to the 

public will look like and will talk to Dustin about getting a shield for the counter when public does come 

in.    

 

County Administrator Shackett stated the furloughing of exempt employees is until May 4th and spoke of 

the need to extend it.  It was decided to have a Commission meeting this Thursday at 5:15pm and cancel 

the COVID19 meeting on Friday 9:15am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jamie Ellsworth 

Administrative Assistant     


